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September 22, 2009
Dear Dr. Thelma Melendez de Santa Ana:

RE: 
Request to Waive the Provision that Prohibits an SEA from Granting to an LEA a Waiver


of the Carryover Limitation More Than Once Every Three Years 

I am writing on behalf of Arkansas to request a waiver of the limitation in section 1127(b) of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA) that prohibits a State educational agency (SEA) from granting to a local educational agency (LEA) a waiver of the carryover limitation in section 1127(a) of the ESEA more than once every three years.  Section 1127(b) permits an SEA to waive the limitation in section 1127(a) once every three years if: (1) the LEA’s request is reasonable and necessary; or (2) a supplemental Title I, Part A appropriation becomes available.  In accordance with these provisions, I am requesting a waiver to allow Arkansas to waive the carryover limitation more than once every three years for an LEA that needs the additional waiver(s) because of its Title I, Part A funds made available under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA), which is, by definition, a supplemental Title I, Part A appropriation.  I am requesting this waiver for a period of two years (i.e., to apply to LEA requests to carry over fiscal year (FY) 2009 Title I, Part A funds and to LEA requests to carry over FY 2010 Title I, Part A funds in excess of the carryover limitation).  

Arkansas has set the following annual measurable objectives (AMOs) in reading and mathematics for the 2010–2011 and 2011–2012 school years:

	Starting Point 
	K-5 

Math 
	K-5 

Literacy 
	6-8 

Math 
	6-8 

Literacy 
	9-12 

Math 
	9-12 

Literacy 

	2010-2011 
	77.50 
	78.40 
	73.41 
	75.70 
	73.45 
	75.81 

	2011-2012 
	85.00 
	85.60 
	82.28 
	83.80 
	82.30 
	83.88 


Arkansas will determine adequate yearly progress (AYP) based on assessments administered in the 2010–2011 and 2011–2012 school years in accordance with the requirements of section 1111(b)(2) of the ESEA and in accordance with the growth model approved by the Department.  Arkansas believes that the requested waiver will provide the State with the ability to grant an LEA the flexibility it needs to spend its Title I, Part A ARRA funds thoughtfully over the course of two years on activities that are most likely to improve the academic achievement of students.  Accordingly, Arkansas believes that, ultimately, the requested waiver may help more schools and LEAs within the State make AYP by enabling them to direct their funds thoughtfully to activities that will help their students meet the AMOs set forth above.
Arkansas will ensure that an LEA that is interested in obtaining a waiver of the carryover limitation in section 1127(a) so that it can carry over more than 15 percent of its Title I, Part A FY 2009 or FY 2010 allocation and has already received such a waiver within the prior three years (or receives such a waiver with respect to its FY 2009 funds), applies to the SEA in accordance with Arkansas’s regular procedures for waivers of the carryover limitation. Arkansas hereby assures that it will implement the requested waiver only with respect to an LEA that needs a waiver of the carryover limitation for the second (or third) time within three years because of its ARRA funds.

Prior to submitting this waiver request, Arkansas provided all LEAs in the State with notice and a reasonable opportunity to comment on this request.  Arkansas provided such notice by sending a Commissioner’s Memo to each LEA on September 15, 2009 (see copy of notice attached).  Copies of all comments that Arkansas received from LEAs in response to this notice are attached hereto. Arkansas has also provided notice and information regarding this waiver request to the public in the manner in which the State customarily provides such notice and information to the public by posting information regarding the waiver request on the Arkansas Department of Education website (see attached copy of State’s public notice).

Please feel free to contact Heather Gage by phone (501-682-3667) or email at heather.gage@arkansas.gov if you have any questions regarding this request.  Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,

Dr. Diana Julian, Interim Commissioner

Arkansas Department of Education 


